
5/31/2023 

Dear Razorbacks Lacrosse Families,  

Today marks an exciting day in the growth of lacrosse in the area. Rockford Boylan High School 
has announced they will be launching a new IHSA lacrosse team next year. As a club program, 
our goal has always been to have as many young athletes playing lacrosse as possible, with the 
hope that high school teams in the area would eventually be able to take our youth players and 
build competitive high school teams. This is the first step in that direction. We are hoping that 
other schools in the area will soon follow suit, and one day there will be local high school 
lacrosse matches in town. 

To help continue the growth of high school lacrosse in the area, I have accepted the position of 
Head Coach for the Boylan Lacrosse team. Coach Danny McGee has also agreed to be the 
Assistant Coach. Both Boylan graduates, it is an honor for us to bring the sport we love to the 
school we grew up in. 

Taking this position does not mean, however, that I and the Razorback Lacrosse Club will not 
continue to be dedicated to the growth of lacrosse. On the contrary, we will be working extra 
hard to make sure our youth program continues to strive, so more high school players will have 
this opportunity in the future. I will remain the President of the Razorbacks and be involved in 
the growth of the youth teams, assisting with practice plans and practices when possible, and 
continue to look for opportunities to run camps and clinics in the area, to grow the sport and 
the Razorback organization. 

Next spring, we will look at the number of high school players interested in playing club lacrosse 
and attempt to make a viable solution to provide some type of programming. Players who 
attend other high schools are encouraged to have your Athletic Director or Administration 
reach out to the Razorbacks about the possibility of beginning a lacrosse program at your 
school. Players who do not attend Boylan High School, but who are interested in playing IHSA 
lacrosse, are encouraged to reach out to the Boylan Administration with any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Coach Robert White   
Rockford Razorbacks 
RockfordLax.net@gmail.com  |  www.RockfordLax.net 
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